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From the Principal’s Desk 

As the rain eases and the weather warms up, we are in the season of Birak. 

Many small fledglings will venture out of their nests and reptiles will start 

shedding their old skin for a new one. Traditionally this was the fire season.  

An almost clockwork style of easterly winds in the morning and sea breezes in the afternoon 

meant that this was burning time of the year for Noongar people and they would burn the 

country in mosaic patterns. There are several reasons for this, including fuel reduction, 

increasing the grazing pastures for animals, to aid seed germination and to make it easier to 

move across the country. 

 

We are now into our final weeks of the school year. There are many important events being 

held over these weeks, so please refer to our calendar and Connect for information. 

 

Volunteer Thank You Morning Tea 

Our many volunteers over the year make a huge impact to our school; from 

helping in classrooms, to being a part of the School Board and P&C.                        

We value and appreciate your time and efforts. 

We invite everyone who has volunteered over the course of the year to join us for morning tea 

on Thursday 16 December at 10:45am to say thank you. 

 

Important News Re ASHS Canteen Lunch Service  

Next year the ASHS P&C will not be running canteen services that we will be able to link into. 

ASHS is currently pursuing options via a tender process, with the possibility of APS linking in 

next year. As we are so late in the school year, it will be likely that I will not have another 

update regarding a lunch service until the new school year. As information comes to me, I will 

be sure to pass it on to you all. Thank you for your patience on this matter. 

 

Busy Bee 

Thank you to the fantastic group of parents, students and 

staff who rolled up last Saturday to help spruce up the 

gardens and surrounds in our Early Childhood area. We 

have made a great impact! We are now getting organised 

to mulch and replant some areas.  

Thank you all!  

 

FOR YOUR DIARY  

 

WEEK 9 

7 December 

 Student 

Council & 

House 

Captain 

DOME 

Breakfast 

 

10 December  

 RISE reward 

Water Fun 

Day 

 

 

WEEK 10 

 

14 December  

 Year 6 

Graduation 

 Graduation 

Lunch 12pm 

 Reports on 

Connect 

 

15 December 

 Final 

Assembly  

 

16 December 

 Year 6 ALAC 

Fun Day 

 LAST DAY OF 

TERM 4!!! 

 

 

 

Term 1 2022 

31st January 

1st Day of Term 1 
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https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=website+symbol&id=B3311D4D85A20DB084DFFE585191BFDFF7B302F6&FORM=EQNAMI
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mailto:albany.ps@education.wa.edu.au
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Class Planning for 2022 

Our planning for 2022 is changing on a weekly basis at this point in time. We will have class lists up for viewing on 

Friday 28 January 2022 at 1:00pm, however, parents need to be aware that until we actually have students in classes 

and our census is complete in Week 3 of Term 1, these are not final. Changes may have to be made to class 

configurations in the fourth week of term. We try to avoid this as a priority, but this is the position we are in at the 

beginning of each year.  

Please let us know if you are not returning to APS in 2022 so we can include this in our planning. 

 

Staff Changes for 2022 

This year we have minimal staffing changes, but do say goodbye to a couple of our staff. 

Mr Andrew Holyoake is returning to Perth with his family.  We have loved having Andrew as a part of our school team 

and wish him success for the year ahead.  

We farewell Miss Miranda Ball who has filled in at Pre-Primary following the retirement of Mrs Martine Hennig. Thank 

you, Miranda, and all the best for next year. 

Mrs Geraldine Perrella, Mrs Lynda Cooper and Mrs Karen Wylie are retiring at the end of term. All three ladies have 

been a long-standing part of our school team and we will miss their expertise and seeing their friendly faces around 

the school. We hope your retirements bring you much happiness and fulfilment.  

New staffing announcements will be made next year.  

 

As this is our last newsletter for 2021, I wish all of our families a safe and happy holiday break. We look forward to 

seeing everyone back in 2022, ready for another amazing year at APS!  

 

 

Ms Cathy Willis 

Principal  

 

 

Parents…please remember that the crosswalk in front of the office is not a 

parking bay, please do not park here to pick the students up from school. 

There are 2 pick-up bays, one in front of the crosswalk and one behind.  

 

Please make sure you use these and that your child does not cross over 

through the carpark. 
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Congratulations to all of our Honour Certificate Recipients and Rise Stars 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

FACTION POINTS 

  

 

  

1380 781 966 917 

 
 

HONOUR CERTIFICATE RECIPIENTS 

ROOM JUNIOR ROOM SENIOR 

2 
Lillyan & 
Georgia 

18 Travis & Lucas 

3 
Eloise & 
Caoimhe 

20 William & Maia 

4 
Jesse & 

Ruby 
21 Maddy & Rio 

5 
Henry & 

Savannah 
22 

Teddy, Edwin & 
Sonny 

6 
Cade & 

Benjamin 
23 Katie & Wes 

7 
Lola & 
Eunyce 

Science Elle & Liam 

8 
Harper & 

Logan 
Music Oliver & Marley 

9 Iziah & Alex 
Digital 

Technology 
Sophie & Joshua 

LOTE 
Indi & 
Kiahna 

Phys Ed Lola & Ava 

Aussie 
of the 
Month 

Aisah 

JUNIOR SENIOR 

Ruby Chloe 
Goldie Amara 

Ariahna Charlotte 
Matthew Amelia 

  

RISE Stars 
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North Albany SHS want to hear from you!  
 

'It takes a village' to support teenagers to become responsible, competent, and 

connected young adults. This year, we are asking for your feedback about what 

information you would like from us. Please complete the survey below via the link or QR 

code and we will use this information to offer sessions in Term 1 next year. 

https://forms.office.com/r/3BaQgTZqbq 

 

 

 

Uniform Shop opening hours 
Please note the Uniform shop will be closed the last week of  
School this term. 
 
We are open again the week before school commences on   
Thursday 27th and Friday 28th January from 1-4 pm 

 

Orders can be placed online on the below website and will be available for collection on the 27th and 28th January. 
Polo Shirts are fully stocked however there will be a slight delay in the jackets arriving for next year. 
 

 

https://albany-primary-school-pc-uniform-shop.square.site/ 
 
 
 
 
Uniform Shop Help Needed!                                                                                                                                                          
Volunteer opportunities in the Uniform Shop for "Back to school 2022" are now open.                                                          
Please click on the following web link, or go to the signup sheet: volunteersignup.org/3BABW 

To sign up, just follow the instructions on the page. It only takes a few seconds to do.                                                    
Thank you for volunteering! 

Rebecca Wallace – Coordinator                                                                                                                                                       
Albany Primary School P&C Uniform Shop                                                                                                                                                  
E: apsuniformcoordinator@outlook.com 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2Fr%2F3BaQgTZqbq&data=04%7C01%7Ckelly.spinks%40education.wa.edu.au%7Cfc4fc11ce7ca4cdc9b6008d9ae3548d9%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C637732366140685958%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=WvbGgHgfwr0r%2BzRF0YVT6svouohY5BSJ7uU%2BKH%2BB7T0%3D&reserved=0
https://albany-primary-school-pc-uniform-shop.square.site/
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fvolunteersignup.org%2F3BABW&data=04%7C01%7CKarina.Marshall%40education.wa.edu.au%7Cf4eac6ff20c947373e5408d9b59a0bdb%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C1%7C637740495496768891%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=1LYMiX5QbiBp3vobtzM6t679lFmeDnmQxxtHUm4VETQ%3D&reserved=0
mailto:apsuniformcoordinator@outlook.com
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2021 INTERSCHOOL  

JUMPS & THROWS AND ATHLETICS 
 

Congratulations to all students who participated in the Interschool  
Jumps and Throws and Athletics carnivals last week. In my wrap up of  
the house athletics carnivals, I spoke about three goals for students to  
focus on at these carnival days. They are achieving personal best, using  
teamwork and showing sportsmanship. I am pleased to say that at the  
interschool carnivals, our APS students once more lived up to these  
values and we can all be very proud of them. 
 

 

I want to extend a huge thank you to the following people 

who made these days possible, and I hope our students have 

extended their appreciation to these people as well, as it is 

only through their effort that our students are able to enjoy 

these great days.  

 

 

 

 

 Spencer Park Primary School for organising both days 

 The teachers who gave up their time to help train and 
prepare teams and students for the days 

 Parent helpers who volunteered time on one of (or in 
some cases both of) the days to ensure the day could run 
smoothly  

 

We achieved some fantastic results on the day including 4th overall in the Junior carnival, 5th overall in the Senior 

carnival and we had 3 students win individual champion or runner up for their category.  
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APS MOUNTAIN BIKE TRAIL 

 
 
 
GREAT NEWS! APS is getting a mountain bike trail  
built at the school! Construction will take place in 
Term 1 next year and will be heavily reliant on  
volunteer labour and donations of materials. In  
particular, we will require the following. If you can 
help, or know somebody who can help, please contact the school.  
 

 
 
 

Materials:  
- Any road base, gravel or limestone  
material that can be used to surface 
- Medium (football-ish) sized  
rocks for creating a rock garden 
- Building materials including  
timber and steel  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Skills:  
- Anyone that can manage a  
day on hand tools 
- Builders and carpenters  
would be handy for building  
features  
- Anyone with an Excavator or Skid  
steer (Bobcat)  
 

 

 

 

 



 

Show Respect          Include Others             Be Safe           Personal Excellence 
 

8 

Chaplain’s Corner 

 
Slow Down… Breathe in… Breath Out… Rest… 
 
That’s it. That’s all I really want to say.  
 
Life has a way of feeling a bit bananas sometimes, and the end of Term four is usually one of those times.  
 
It can all be good stuff. But even good stuff can make us feel overwhelmed if there is enough of it.  
 
Music rehearsals, basketball training, basketball games, Christmas concerts, end of year parties, family get-togethers, 
work, deadlines, work meetings, gift shopping, friends, dare I mention planning for 2022... the list of things to do this 
time of year is never short.  
 
And somewhere in this chaos we often find ourselves reacting to whatever we are supposed to be doing next, 
pretending as if crawling to the finish line is what normal should look like.    
 
It’s a well-worn saying but prevention is better than cure. Before we get to fever pitch, before our calendar is 
completely full, we need to remember to slow down. Before we say yes to that little extra commitment, maybe take a 
breath and say “I will get back to you”.  And instead, pencil in for ourselves some moments to fill our “cup”.  
 
For me personally, my “cup” is filled by being creative, doing some reading or spending time with the family amongst 
nature. But what is it for you? Taking the dog for a walk? Getting a coffee with soul intention of just enjoying it? 
Making an overly indulgent dessert? Going to bed early? 
 
I know I am much better company to be around when I am not running on empty. This time of year when our cups are 
getting low, let’s try and remember to top them up by slowing down... breathing in… breathing out… and resting… 
even if just for a moment.   
 

Take care everyone! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mr Caleb Drage, Chaplain  

Days at Albany Primary School 

Wednesday, Thursday 
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xcjh    

 
On Friday 26 November 2021 the Green Team (Jamie, Eva, 

April, Benjamin, Riley and Liliana (absent!) participated in 

an excursion to Alannah MacTiernan’s office and listened to 

a presentation done by the founder of the seeds in schools’ 

programme Lita O’Keeffe.  APS received four boxes filled 

with roughly 100 packets of seeds per box, absolutely free!  

The boxes were sorted into seasons and had characters 

explaining how to plant, when to plant and what they were to  

make it more appealing to younger students. Some of our seeds that we  

received were Wally’s Weird Watermelons, Teddy’s Tiny Tomatoes, Sally’s Sunshine and Snow and Charlie’s Crunchy 

Cucumbers. These are all heirloom seed varieties to grow at school.  

This was all for the purpose of creating a seed library for our school, which will mean that we have an opportunity for 

students to bring in seeds from home and plant them in the gardens at our school. They will also be able to take home 

the seeds that fall from the plants when the seasons end. Watch this space for further developments and information 

about our seed library.  

You can learn how to make sustainable pots, reusable greenhouses and water reservoirs from old meat trays and 

newspapers that would normally be thrown away. We are excited about putting some of these great ideas into 

practise at APS! 

 By April, Jamie & Benjamin 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Did you know…? 
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Catch the Bus and be Green 

Why is catching the bus so good? You may ask…. well it’s a lot better for the environment, that means less emissions 

and greenhouse gasses let into our air and causes less than cars. Less cars means less crashes which is safer for 

everyone. It also prevents lots of traffic around the school. Plus, if you catch the same bus as your friends, you can 

chat and gossip.  

To find out which bus to catch to school, you can use the map, that we have helped to develop, which shows which 

routes go from different parts of town.  

If you are unsure about catching the bus, go and see the lovely Mrs Marshall in the front office so you can get a form 

for a student bus pass, and you can ask the APS Year Five Your Move team for help. 

Kind Regards, 

Kiahna, Grace, Benjamin, Amber, Aisha and Lachy 

 

Let’s be kind to the environment APS! 
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Christmas Colouring Competition 

24 Sleeps until Christmas!!!  
Have some fun with our Colouring competition for your chance to win a prize.  

Colour your picture and place your name, Room number, and return to the front office. 

 

Get your entries in by Wednesday lunch time for your chance to win 

Good luck…Winner announced in the next newsletter 

PP – Year 3 
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Year 4 - 6 
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Community News and Events 
Please note notices appearing below are not necessarily endorsed by the school.  We provide this space for community 

groups to advertise to the school community.  It is up to parents to scrutinise the activity and organisers for their child. 
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